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From: Kathleen Stanton
To: 4alanbongio@gmail.com; hrh707@outlook.com; noah@landwaterconsulting.com; hcpcmccavour@gmail.com; hcpcnewman@yahoo.com; mrbrian707@gmail.com; sregon@aol.com
Cc: Planning Clerk; Chris Hamer; Jason Holder; Amy Minteer
Subject: The Degradation of the Historic Setting and View Sheds by proposed Roundabout
Date: Friday, May 06, 2022 3:54:52 PM

Dear Commissioners, 

Bayside Cares encourages the Planning Commission to deny the Local Coastal Development Permit and the Encroachment Permit for the Old Arcata Road Improvement Project because it violates the County’s Local Coastal Plan (Sections 3.18 and 3.29).  

Four significant historic properties (the 1903 Jacoby Creek School, the 1882 Temperance Hall, the 1941 Grange/Bayside Community Hall & the 1876 Lawlor-Conners-Wilson House) are all associated with an extensive, recorded archaeologcal site at Bayside Corners. There are no proposed mitigations for the Adverse Effects to the Setting and historic View Sheds if the Roundabout is constructed in this prehistoric/historic location. 

1903 Jacoby Creek School listed on the National Register of Historic Places
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Proposed location of Roundabout in Front of the 1903 Schoolhouse



1941 Grange/Bayside Community Hall listed on the CA Register and eligible for the National Register of Historic Places.  (1882 Temperance Hall to the right)



1882 Temperance Hall eligible for the National Register of Historic Places.



1876 Lawlor-Connors-Wilson House Listed on the National Register of Historic Places



Bayside Cares encourages the Planning Commission to support the Preservation and the Historical Integrity of Bayside Corners where these significant properties are located which also includes a recoded, ethnographic, Wiyot village site. These cultural resources contribute to a National Register Historic District at Bayside Corners. They exist together and are only separated by time (millennia), cultural association and whether or not they are part of the archaeological record of the area or part of the historic built environment. They are an inseparable cultural record of the human habitation of the area. The construction of a
proposed Roundabout will ADVERSELE EFFECT the integrity of the Setting for these significant resources and the potential for an historic district.

Thank you,
Kathleen Stanton, M.A.
Historic Resources Consultant
Bayside Cares


